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State of New Mexico 
Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department 

August 7, 2025 
 

Miranda Moore, Env. Eng.  
GCC Rio Grande 
P.O. Box 100 
Tijeras, NM 87059 
 
Re: Approval of Quarry 5 Reclamation Plan, GCC Rio Grande Tijeras Mine, Bernalillo County, New 

Mexico 
 
Greetings,  
 
The Mining and Minerals Division (MMD) has received supplemental information from GC Rio Grande, 
Inc. on the Quarry 5 Reclamation Plan, submitted by email dated July 28, 2025, for the Tijeras Mine and 
Mill site. The supplemental information was provided in response to MMD’s letter dated June 6, 2025, 
requesting additional information on the routing of stormwater for Quarry 5.  
 
Upon review of the information provided, MMD the Quarry 5 Reclamation Plan is hereby approved for 
implementation.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (505) 372-8634 or by email at 
david.ennis@emnrd.nm.gov.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
David (DJ) Ennis, P.G., Program Manager 
Mining and Minerals Division 

Michelle Lujan Grisham 
Governor 

 

Melanie A. Kenderdine 
Cabinet Secretary 

Mike Tompson, Acting Director 
Mining and Minerals Division 

Ben Shelton 
Deputy Secretary 

 

Erin Taylor 
Deputy Secretary 

 

 


